MINUTES OF THE CASCADES CLUB EXECUTIVE MEETING, JANUARY 13, 1983

The meeting was held at the Club and was attended by Bob Ross, Norm Grant, Carol Stewart, John Kranenburg, Wilf Lavalee, Preston Wilson, Sheila Allan, Mel MacLeod and Peter Forget. A meeting previously scheduled for December 13 had been cancelled. The minutes were read by all. Mel moved that they be accepted, seconded by Peter and carried.

BUSINESS ARISING

- Beavers Apparently 6 participants have registered which is enough for the organizers to start.
- Provincial Grant Carol received a call from M. Gratton's office to say that our request had been received too late. We should repeat in June 1983.
- Municipal Grant There has been \$700 allotted in the budget but it is not secure until we receive official confirmation from the recreation committee.
- Gatineau Loppet Bob attended a meeting Dec. 13 where a commitment was made to man a ski-in station. Bob is to co-ordinate the ten volunteers required.

TREASURER'S REPORT

John presented 3 reports for consideration; October, November and a six-month comparison to budget. It was noted that our loan is paid off as at the end of November. John moved that the reports be accepted, seconded by Carol and carried. John also reported that our balance at the end of December was \$4885 compared to the previous year's \$3550.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Maintenance - The parking lot was not done as anticipated due to freeze-up. Bob talked to a few snow plowers but discovered that Mike Dunlop, a member who lives directly across the street was willing to do it for the same price as last year. John and Bob bought the shop vac and extension cord. Bob acquired the wood to do the main hall ceiling. Work should commence on the 18th. It was noted that some protection is reqired for the kitchen cabinets. Bob will talk to Bill Pawley about the remaining cabinets and Wilf will do the varethaning.

.

Cascades Club Minutes...January 13, 1983

- Social The New Year's Eve Party was cancelled due to lack of interest. Wilf still intends to run the Western Dance in February. A Pub Night and Tournament will be held on January 29. Monte Carlo Night will be held on March 19 to be run by the Executive. Peter will look after the prizes and Bob will look after the games.
- Squash A Farking Blarkingle Tournament will be held on January 29 with the assistance of Mel, Murray, D. Renaud and A. Hopkins. Squash Ontario has asked for its membership fees of \$260. As it allows participation in the city league, access to teachers, free paper supplies etc., it was decided to rejoin.
- Membership Jack Stowe has requested a return on his life membership which has been done.

Preston moved that the following new members be approved:

Patrick Connolly - ind. squash Doug Taylor - ind. squash

Brian Tyrrel - free membership in return for printing and paper to cover tables (1983 squash)

Mel seconded the motion which was carried. So far, there are 97 social members, 4 family squash, 12 individual squash and one junior squash member.

Youth - Approximately 25 children, mostly under the age of 6 were at the Christmas party. Mel was a very good Santa. Many Thanks.

Preston moved that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Mel and carried. The next meeting will be held on February 17, 1983 at 8:00 p.m.